Eastham Dog Owners’ Association
Monthly Board Meeting, March 16, 2023
Eastham Town Hall and Zoom
Attendees: Tracey Plantier, Dianne Cullen, Ruth Bentsen, Cindy Nicholson, John Shaw, Beverly Hobbs, Vicky Anderson, Tony Cantore, Ellen Lapriore
Meeting called to order at 6:01 pm
MINUTES 
1. John motioned to approve the minutes from the last meeting, Beverly seconded. 
2. Ruth reviewed the Treasurer’s report. John moved to accept, Cindy seconded. 
3. Katrina Boucher presented samples of merchandise for us to review. We discussed streamlining the logo to one dog without birds. Vicky stated she likes the birds. Screen printing costs have increased, we may want to look at options for vendors. Tony asked if we want to make money our promote ourselves. It seems that we want to do a little of both. We have $3k to spend on merchandise. We do not have any pricing on leashes or collars yet. Ed suggested collapsible dog bowls. We will continue to sell our old merchandise this year through the Bow Wow Bash but should plan to have new merchandise by Hands on the Arts. We discussed adding “Cape Cod” to some of the merchandise to possibly replace “Come Play With Us”. Tracey said we should get some stuffed dogs for our booths; people always want to buy our stuffed dog. No final decisions were made.
Committee Reports
4. Correspondence: Ed reviewed the correspondence we have received. He has already followed up with most of it. Someone needs to follow up with a person looking to help with LCAST. 
5. Education: Tony said there were no updates. 
6. Lost Dog: Tracey said it was mostly quiet. They are looking for a dog in Chatham. 
7. LCAST: no updates
8. Membership: up to 176, which is very good for this time period. 
9. Buddy Scholarship: we need to contact the school guidance counselor to let them know we have $1,645 in scholarship money. Cindy will do this. 
10. PR: The Santana Fund raised $8k, and thanked us for our support. Dr. Bohan of the Santana Fund is not sure of the future of the fund since she has sold the Animal Hospital. 
11. Vendor Relations: Vicky has the list of our vendors. Colleen’s Critter Care is not doing the service anymore. Vicky will send the thank you letters to the vendors. Tracey said we should also ask them if we can help them with promoting their businesses. 
12. Website: Ed said it “is trucking along”. 
Cindy motioned to approve the Committee Reports, Ruth seconded. 



Old Business
13. Tracey said there is nothing new on the pond testing. The Town is looking for a new Board of Health agent. 
14. Cindy reported that the Eastham Animal Control Officer is transferring from the Police Department to the Natural Resources Department, and that the role will now have other responsibilities in addition to animal control. They want to hire someone by summer. 
15. Ed recapped Tuesday’s Special meeting for those who were unable to attend. Cindy B. is going to put together the petition. Cindy N. is getting the venue for the special meeting of the EDOA. We discussed having it in person only, or with remote access as well. Vicky moved for it to be in person only, seconded by Ed. We had 7 yes votes for in person only. The meeting will be in person only. John asked what the intentions of the owners were when they donated the land for Wiley Park. Ed said it says for recreation/conservation. Beverly said the Conservation Committee is getting involved because it is wetlands. 
Events
16. Tracey said there is no update on the coyote session. 
17. Pet First Aid class is being rescheduled to the 16th or 23 of April. 
18. The Rabies Clinic is being held on April 22 at Eastham Vet. We can bring some EDOA materials. Dianne, Ed, Cindy, and John are all volunteering. It is cash only, and people will have to wait outside. 
19. Vicky will coordinate Candidates Night. Bev will help. Vicky needs the list of candidates. All are uncontested. 
20. Bow Wow Bash is May 20th, with a May 21 rain date. Beverly is running this. John will help. 
21. Hands on the Arts: Tony will talk to Brian about this. 
22. Windmill Weekend: Tracey will coordinate the Windmill Weekend Parade. “Under the Sea” is the theme this year. Tracey is trying to get someone to help us with the float artwork. The lineup is going to start at 8:30 am. Cindy and Karie will coordinate the Windmill Green booth.	Comment by CINDY NICHOLSON: Add:   Cindy and Karie to coordinate the Windmill Green booth.
Tony made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Ed. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.
Next Board Meeting is April 20, 2023 at 6:00 pm. 

